
 
 
 

HOLME-NEXT-THE-SEA PARISH COUNCIL 
 

DECEMBER  2012  MEETING 
 
 

The Clerk reported that the result of the election for the Police and Crime Commissioner had 
been posted on the three Notice Boards used for Parish Council notices.  Stephen Bett had 
been elected. 
 
Notices have been posted on the Parish Notice Boards asking that anyone interested in 
becoming a Parish Councillor, to fill the current casual vacancy, should contact the Parish 
Clerk by 28th February 2013.  A notice will also appear in the Link magazine. 
 
There were no members of the public in attendance, but in the public participation time 
Councillor Watson reported that the decision regarding the Incinerator will be made by 
Norfolk County Council, not the Borough Council.  The alternative now proposed is deemed 
to be superior.  
 
The Planning Application relating to the Children's Climbing frame at The White Horse had 
been granted.  An application had been made for the demolition of an existing seasonal 
holiday accommodation chalet and replacement with a new one at land east of Seabank on 
Broadwater Road.  It was agreed an objection should be lodged to this application and also a 
general concern raised regarding the damage done by developers to verges and private roads. 
 
Information had been supplied by contractors employed by the Environment Agency advising 
of remedial work to 15 sea defence groynes on the beach between Old Hunstanton and 
Holme.  This will involve either repair or replacement of the baskets of flint stone of which 
they are composed.  It is anticipated the work will start in late January on the section to be 
accessed via Sea Lane, Old Hunstanton and in March on the section to be accessed via Beach 
Road, Holme.  All work should be completed by the end of March, weather permitting. 
 
The Deed of Dedication for Park Piece as a Field in Trust was signed and it was agreed the a 
notice requesting suggestions as to a monument to display the Jubilee plaque should be 
inserted in the Link magazine and displayed on all three Parish Notice Boards.  Suggestions 
are to be made to the Parish Clerk by 28th February 2013. 
 
A donation towards the cost of grass cutting in St. Mary's Churchyard was agreed to be given 
to the Parochial Church Council and various payments were agreed including Clerk's salary, 
street lighting maintenance, a charity donation to Magpas (the Emergency Medical Charity), 
and the refund of village sign plant costs. 
 
The January meeting will be held on Tuesday, 8th January at 7.30 pm, in the Village  
Hall. Members of the public are welcome to attend and put their comments and questions to  
Councillors during 'Public Participation'. 
 
 
        Christina Jones 
        Clerk to Holme-next-the-Sea  

       Parish Council 
 
 


